CITY OF CEDARVILLE
CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
April 18,2023

The regular monthly City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Deborah
Pinkerton after she declared that a quorum was present. A moment of silence was
followed by the pledge of allegiance. Council members present were Alderman
Odom, Alderman McClendon, Alderman Breshears and Alderman Johnson

A motion to approve the March regular monthly meeting minutes was made by
Alderman Breshears and seconded by Alderman Johnson. Passed 4-0

The financial report was presented by Treasurer Sandy Cook. End of March
balances for each account were read and the April Financial Report was reviewed.
A motion to approve the April Financial Report was made by Alderman Johnson
and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Grounds Supervisor Kenneth Brenton reported that 90% of the roads have been
graded and ditches dug out. Lawn care has been performed around City Hall and
the park. A motion was made to purchase a blower for the Street Department by
Alderman Breshears and seconded by Alderman Johnson. Passed 4-0

Police Chief Ken Howard reported 32 citizen calls, 2 assists to other agencies, 2
citations, 1 warning citation, 1 alarm answered, 2 accidents, 0 arrests, 2 felonies
and misdemeanor reports filed, and 0 warrants served. Three code enforcement
warnings were issued. Two new police cars have been placed in service, a third
will be ready in a week and a fourth will be picked up within the next two weeks.

Fire Chief Cody Cooper reported 2 fire and 4 medical calls. Two additional
volunteers have been added to the force. The recently purchased tanker is
functional. The department has one pumper truck that did not pass the last
inspection and will need replacing in the near future.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Two dumpsters will be delivered on April 21* for the April 22" spring clean-up.
The gates will open at 7:00 a.m.



CITIZEN COMMENTS - None

UNFINISHED BUSINESS- None

No new bids have been submitted for the concrete driveway in front of the Fire
Department. This item in postponed until further notice.

NEW BUSINESS

The City has reinstated the rental of the City Hall main room. Rental will cost $50
with no refund. A container will be placed on the table for tips for whoever opens
and closes the facility.

A new red road named Corbin Way has been established across the highway from
Citizen’s Bank. Two houses will be built on the road.

With no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman
Breshears and seconded by Alderman McClendon. Passed 4-0

Mayor Recorder/Treasurer



